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This meeting is part of the determination process. 

Meeting note taken by: David Way Date: 9 August 2018 Time: 9:00 

Project: Ashton Coal Mine – South East Open Cut MOD 1 (MP 08_0182 MOD1) 

Meeting Place: Singleton Council Offices 

Attendees: 
 
IPCN Members: 

Mr Alan Coutts (Chair), Mr Peter Cochrane and Professor Zada Lipman 
 
IPCN Secretariat: 

Mr David Way (Senior Planner) and Mr Aaron Brown (Project Support Officer) 
 
Singleton Council (Council) 

Ms Mary-Anne Crawford (Manager Development and Environment) and Mr Mark Ihlein (Director Planning and Infrastructure 
Services Group)  

Meeting Purpose: For Council to meet with the Commission to discuss the proposed modification of the Ashton South East 
Open Cut MOD 1. 

Matters Discussed  

 
1. Introductions 

 
2. The Council provided an overview and history of the Ashton Coal Project, including the mine’s relationship and engagement 

with the Community and Council. 
 

3. The Council provided an overview of its strategic views for Singleton, including medium and long-term implications of the 
mining sector, inclusive of the Aston Mine Complex, and demographic changes over the last 10 years. 

 
4. The Council stated it had no concerns regarding the proposed amendments to the conditions of consent, as set out in the 

Department of Planning and Environment’s assessment report.  
 

5. Meeting Close 
 

Documents: NA 

Outcomes/Agreed Actions: NA 

Meeting closed at: 9:45 

 


